Weobley & Staunton-on-Wye Surgeries 

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Monday 19th February 2018
7pm at Staunton on Wye Surgery

MINUTES

	
	
	ACTION

	
	In attendance
Maria Haines, Gladys Henesey, Alan Jones, Raymond Jones, Bill Montague, Jean Rees, Kristine Stevenson, Oliver Penney, Gill Gane, Michele Petrie


	

	1.
	Apologies
Brenda Havard, Helen Cotterell, Anthony Barraclough

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
Agreed as a true record.

	

	3.
	Practice Update

· Staffing – Charlotte Davey (Medical Student) had completed her rotation successfully. FY2 Jamie Ballard was currently with us and GP Registrar Laura Campbell would be returning from maternity leave in April. OP gave an overview of the difference in training posts and how these are managed within the practice. The Practice is now taking medical students from Cardiff rather than London as it was felt that they are more likely to wish to move out to Herefordshire to work as it was closer to their home roots. As discussed at the last meeting the practice numbers are increasing and therefore the Partners have invested in additional staff to help meet the demands of the patients and administration. Interviews this week for two additional Dispensary Assistant posts and one full-time Administration Assistant. OP reported that the volume of work had increased and even though the majority of this was now received electronically, this still needed to be coded into the patient record. 
With Oli and Rachel retiring at the end of August, we have been very lucky to recruit excellent candidates to replace them and have a robust plan for the future. Dr. Tom Moore, who covered Oli’s recent sabbatical will become a partner and Dr. Ella Mouskouidou (Ritesh’s wife) will join the practice as a Salaried GP.

· Access to Staunton on Wye – MP reported to the group that Dr. Sykes had taken the comments on board about the door at Staunton on Wye. The mechanism/spring cannot be made any lighter unfortunately and therefore have been looking at various electronic mechanisms. One quote has already been received for £5-6k! Further options are being explored as this was felt to be far too excessive. KS suggested that we could apply to one of the local supermarkets who currently provide tokens for local charities in their stores that then would provide funding for equipment etc. MP needed to discuss with the CCG whether this would be acceptable as part of our SFIs and contractual obligations. 
· Umbrella Stand – OP had received a request that this would be beneficial to patients and therefore would purchase one for each site. 


	MP

MP

	4.


	Dispensary Update
GG reported that there had been positive and negative feedback regarding the auto-repeat service. Patients still have the choice to order online or in person as and when they require medications. This has slowed down the processes at the hatch and has led to queues. It was accepted that the collection process had slowed and where possible the reception hatch was also used to call patients to try to ease the pressure. The chairs provided at Weobley have been welcomed by patients to allow them to wait for their prescriptions. Patients have fed back to MH that they cannot remember their collection date although stickers are being used on their medication bags to remind them when they can collect. GG said that patients were still trying to collect medications early and also that a number of patients continued to run out of medications and order on the day that they had run out which did cause additional workload for the Dispensary Team and doctors. The auto-repeat system had allowed an improved working environment for the staff and they could plan their workload much better now that prescriptions were issued 7 days before due for collection. The Dispensary staff currently dispense around 11,000 items per month which is quite an increase on previous workload. OP indicated that all clinicians were trying to de-prescribe where possible. 
It was agreed that large posters describing the three ways in which prescriptions could be re-ordered and indicating the volume of work undertaken by the Dispensary should be displayed in a prominent position at both sites. Excellent feedback had been received with regard to the information provided in the parish magazines and it was agreed to provide a further article on prescription processes and the workload in the Dispensary. 


	MP & GG

	5.


	General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)
MP indicated that information governance regulation and legislation would be changing from May 2018 and this would impact quite considerably on the practice. Confidentiality is already a huge part of the working environment for practice staff and where there is no data sharing agreement in place information cannot be shared with spouses or family members. Limited guidance has been received but it was clear that patient explicit consent would be key moving forward and patients would be notified of precisely how this impacts upon them as soon as this is known. 

	

	6.
	Neighbourhood Development Plan
The Group had discussed the lack of consultation with local services when developments were being planned in villages at the last meeting and this had recently happened in Weobley. An additional 40+ houses with outline planning had been approved by Penny Plock and then the practice had been contacted by the developer after this to see what the impact would be. More patients would mean more pressure on the surgery although there was little that could be done. Our PPG members were urged to highlight the requirement of dialogue with local service providers whenever possible during discussion in local parishes concerning additional development.  

	

	7.
	Social Media
The Practice now has a Facebook page which is open to anyone but the decision has been taken not to open this up to comments currently but to use this in a similar way as our website – to facilitate communication from the practice to our patients.

	

	8.
	Any Other Business
· Healthwatch Meeting – AJ would be attending a meeting on behalf of the PPG shortly to discuss improving surgery practices and any suggestions of items to raise would be welcome. 
· Anthony Barraclough – Unfortunately Anthony was moving house and therefore had tended his resignation from the group. MP had already thanked him for his excellent contribution to the group.

	

	9.
	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 14th May 2018, 7.00 pm at Weobley
	


